Water & Sewer Agenda Summary

Date: October 19, 2022

Key Staff Contact: Nina Cudahy, Deputy Director of Operations and Maintenance

Title: Sanitary Survey Response Update

Summary: Report on the Sanitary Survey Findings and Resolutions. The sanitary survey is performed every three years by the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment to require continuous improvement for Public Water Systems. The survey entails an in-depth review of the water systems recordkeeping, sampling activities, distribution system operating procedures, and water treatment processes. The survey was completed in July of this year and resulted in seven deficiencies that were corrected and notification of a violation to the public. The notification was to inform residents that we did not certify 100% of the backflow assemblies and that we had three reservoirs in service that had the potential to introduce contaminants into the water system. W&S staff are currently addressing all of the findings from the survey: three reservoirs are not longer in use and customers are submitting the required backflow certifications. Another finding of the survey is that our certified operators are doing a excellent job despite the deficiencies and violations and in CDPHE's words "Greeley runs a really tight ship".

Recommended Action: No action necessary. For information only.

Attachments: None.